MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE 
SUNSHINE CONDOMINIUM 
HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

HELD ON JULY 29, 2013
The meeting was called to order at 6:40 P.M. with Pat Ashcroft, Association President presiding.  Present at the meeting were Pat Ashcroft, Thomas and Michelle Duft, Lloyd Hawes, Jeff Stanley and Doug Gorman, CPA, Association Accountant.  Proxies were received from Adams, Eynon-Bussian, Fullmer, Hemsworth, Stockman, Voreis, Wegert, Wegrzny, and Woodrow. Quorum was met with 14 of the 22 units accounted for by proxy or present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes from last year’s annual meeting were read and approved.  Michelle motion to approve and Jeff seconded.
FINANCIAL REPORT-     Douglas Gorman, CPA, Association Accountant, presented an Accountant’s Report as of July 29, 2013.  A review was given of bank accounts which totaled $35,598 of which $33,402 is in the Reserve account.  Currently, dues exceed expenses by $5,221 and $3,000-$3,500 is expected by year end.  Financial statements were presented as of July 29, 2013.  

An update was given on our insurance coverage with American Family Insurance.  The premium stayed about the same for the current policy period. The total coverage is $ 3,500,008 with a $1,000 deductible.  The coverage seems to be sufficient.  There was discussion of increasing the deductible to $2000.  Pat said he would call and get the quote from the agent Rick Nelson.  All members present said they would rely on Pat’s decision once the quote had been received.
OLD BUSINESS-    None.
BUDGET-    Doug presented a budget for 2014.  Pat made a motion to approve budget as presented.  Lloyd seconded and all approved.   A copy will be sent to all owners.                 

NEW BUSINESS-    The winter and summer grounds maintenance is billed at $550/month for a total of $6600.00/year, which is what is budgeted for 2014.    The snow removal was budgeted at $2100/year.  

Pat said all chimneys were cleaned.  Two stoves were faulty and need to be replaced.  If not replaced they will have to be red tagged and not allowed to be used.  

Jeff asked permission to replace his kitchen window with a smaller window, and he cannot match the exterior door exactly.  He will try match it as closely as possible.  No one objected to his request.  He assured everybody the work would be done correctly and by a professional.
Discussion of the budget for the new porches began, and Doug pointed out that if they elect to do the entire porch project in 2013 there would only be $500-$1,000 left in the Association’s accounts at the end of the year.  He did not think this would be a good idea and suggested considering a special assessment.  Pat thought that maybe they only do half of the porches this year.  Pat mentioned that the Association could borrow the funds and pay back either by cash or a monthly fee.  It was also, discussed to just repair the existing decks.  Michelle thought that would only delay the problem and it would still be an issue next year.  Tom suggested assessing each home owner $250/unit.  Lloyd thought this was too small of an assessment and suggested it should be more like $500/unit.  Pat made a motion to make a special assessment of $250/year over the next two years.  Payable by either a lump sum or in monthly installments and that the porches will be replaced this year at the cost of $31,000.  Michelle seconded.  Further discussion, Lloyd felt there should be a surcharge if paid monthly.  But the surcharge suggestion was not added to the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously, without the surcharge if monthly payments were made.

BOARD MEMBER ELECTIONS-    Pat nominated Lloyd as vice president.  Tom seconded and all approved. 
There being no further business, Michelle motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Pat seconded and all approved. 
Respectfully submitted,
Douglas B Gorman
Douglas B Gorman, CPA, Association Accountant
